To: "Brenda Couch"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:29:00 PM

Dear Ms. Couch:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

RECEIVED

By Kentucky PSC at 4:59 pm, Dec 18, 2017

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Saturday, December 09, 2017 12:15 AM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC. Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Brenda Couch 1440 Brownsfork Rd Po Box 1945 Hazard, KY 41701 From: Melnykovych, Andrew (PSC)
To: "Genevieve Williams"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:29:00 PM

Dear Ms. Williams:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Saturday, December 09, 2017 4:23 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 9, 2017

PSC Commission KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

These greed stricken crooks needs stopped. They are literally driving people out of their homes they have worked so hard to have. They are forcing people out of their service area and starving out our elderly and single parent families who are living on fixed incomes. The Central area of Kentucky has electric rates much more feasible than Kentucky Power. It is ridiculous to expect poverty stricken economically failing communities to pay these sky rocketing rate hikes just because we are in rural communities. It doesn't mean the citizens in these rural communities can afford to be continuously ripped off by the utility companies. Enough is Enough.

Sincerely,

Ms. Genevieve Williams P.O. BOX 163 EASTERN, KY 41622

To: "jimmy pennington"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:28:00 PM

Dear Mr. Pennington:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 10:45 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission

KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Mr. jimmy pennington po box 286 wooton, KY 41776

To: "Mary Slone"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:28:00 PM

Dear Ms. Slone:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 10:46 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC. Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Ms. Mary Slone PO Box 268 Weeksbury, KY 41667

To: "Brenda Couch"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:28:00 PM

Dear Ms. Couch:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky [

Sent: Saturday, December 09, 2017 12:15 AM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC. Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Brenda Couch 1440 Brownsfork Rd Po Box 1945 Hazard, KY 41701

To: "Barry Cohen"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:27:00 PM

Dear Mr. Cohen:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych

Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@kv.gov

From: Barry Cohen

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 4:58 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov> **Subject:** Comments on KPC rate increase 2017-00179

Dear Sirs:

My name is Barry Cohen, 801 HIghland Avenue, Ashland, KY 41102

and phone

I appreciate your allowing the public to view the settlement hearings. I was impressed by the details involved in making a rate decision and the expertise of the applicants, the commission and the other parties. All said it made my remarks to the commission of November 16 seem very naive.

I am still perplexed by two items; Why did KPC come in with the high initial request rather than skinning it down before the settlement version. Secondly, what contributed to the "overcapacity"? Was it AK Steel and the mining operations being cut back, the commercial gas powered generation unit adjacent to the Big Sandy Plant, or was the conversion at Big Sandy's unit 1 a capacity increase at that location. Obviously all lead to overcapacity but some might have bigger impacts.

Last comment, it would be a blow to KPC and its residential consumers if the unregulated Marathon unit substitutes production over consumption.

To: "thomas hough"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:27:00 PM

Dear Mr. Hough:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 5:46 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission

KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

i live on afixed income s.s. my property taxes increased bt 200.00 this year. when we do get raises medicare and part d increases cost us the small amount of the increase we recieve. our income is just enough so that we are unable to qualify for any assistance. so please do not increase the utility bill thank you thomas hough

Sincerely,

Mr. thomas hough 61 juniper cove

To: "Dewayne Prater"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:27:00 PM

Dear Mr. Prater:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message----

From: AARP Kentucky

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 7:45 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 8, 2017

PSC Commission

ΚY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Mr. Dewayne Prater 214 greentown In Paintsville, KY 41240

To:

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:26:00 PM

Dear Ms. Kiser:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

For your future reference, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC_WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych

Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

Director of Communications Kentucky Public Service Commission 502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard) 502-330-5981 (cell)

From: PSC - Consumer Web Inquiry

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 4:18 PM

To: Melnykovych, Andrew (PSC) <Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov>

Subject: FW: KY Power rate increase

From: Dorothy Kiser

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 7:27 AM

To: PSC - Consumer Web Inquiry <

Subject: KY Power rate increase

To whom it may concern,

I hear on the news that KY Power company is asking for a rate increase in southeastern KY. I would like to inform you that here in the Neon area and probably all over Letcher County, KY Power has already doubled most of our electric bills that we have received for Nov. Some have increased even more. I am a widow living in a small mobile home and 3 days a week, I do volunteer work with my church and am not at home during the day. I rarely cook a meal usually eating frozen dinners or eating left overs from when I cook maybe I time a week. My use of electricity did not increase

enough to cause my electric bill increase from \$77 to \$166 dollars in one month. All my friends and neighbors saw increase from \$100 to their electric bills being doubled or sometimes even more.

I lived in Central KY for the past 28 years and had KU formy electricity and the electric bill for a 3 bedoom home never had that type of increase...the people in Letcher County cannot handle this type of increase and now KY Power is requesting even more. As you know, the employment rate in the county is poor and most people live on fixed incomes. Many of us will not be able to pay these ridiculous increase and still have money for food, medicines, and other essential needs. Please, I am requesting you interview people here and kniw that I am telling the truth. There was no earthly reason for the electric bills to have this much of a hike in one month and now they are asking for more. We need your help.

Thank you, Dorothy Kiser 3166 Hwy 805 lot #1 Neon, KY 41840

To: "Josh Bills"

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:24:00 PM

Dear Mr. Bills:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych

Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

From: Josh Bills

Sent: Friday, December 08, 2017 3:08 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer <PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: Public Comment Case 2017-00179

Attached and below are MACED's Public Comments related to KPCo Rate Adjustment Case 2017-00179.

December 08, 2017

The Mountain Association for Community Economic Development (MACED) has serious concerns with aspects of the rate adjustment proposed by Kentucky Power (Case #2017-00179). Particularly, those aspects of the rate design that has the potential to place significant burden on current small enterprises that presently fall under Small General Service (SGS) and Medium General Service (MGS). The proposal to merge those customers into a new General Service (GS) rate class, and open the opportunity to apply a demand charge, where one is not currently applied (to SGS), while at the same time raising the demand charge over 300 percent for those currently under MGS service (from \$1.91 per kW-mo. to \$7.97 per kW-mo.), places a significant energy cost burden on a sector of the

economy heavily depended on by communities in KPCo service territory.

MACED is a 40-year-old community economic development organization dedicated to a healthy and diverse economy in Appalachian Kentucky. We provide technical assistance and financing to enterprises throughout KPCo's service area. We advocate that good economic health is critically dependent on successful small businesses, particularly in Appalachian Kentucky that has seen decline in the coal industry. MACED has an Energy Efficient Enterprises program that provides billing evaluations and energy audits to assist enterprises in making energy improvement investments.

While much attention has focused on impacts of increases proposed for residential ratepayers along with large commercial, schools and industrial rate class customers, we fear that the impacts on small commercial sector currently served under SGS tariff or MGS tariff have not had significant review in this rate case. Indeed, since KPCo does not currently have metering in place to measure demand for current (SGS) customers, this presents an additional infrastructure investment by KPCo for new meters.

Our major areas of concern with the lack of clarity for current SGS customers are as follows:

- KPCo currently does not typically have metering in place to measure demand for current SGS customers (customers currently eligible for SGS tariff are those with AVERAGE monthly demands less than 10 kW and MAXIMUM less than 15 kW) but typically demand metering is not in place to monitor SGS customers demand. This makes it difficult for KPCo to adequately assess the demand charge impact to SGS customers going to GS tariff, nor does it provide SGS customers the information necessary for them to clearly anticipate impacts this rate adjustment will have.
- The settlement agreement tariff states that KPCo will install a demand meter for customers with kWh usage of 4,450 kWh or greater. Does this mean usage in any given month or an annual rolling average? We are also concerned that KPCo in the latest settlement GS tariff leaves them the discretion to install a demand meter on any GS customer. What warrants this discretion for KPCo to make investment in new meters?
- If a customer is able to reduce their usage (12 month average or otherwise) to below 4,450 kWh, will they no longer be subjected to the demand charge, even with the demand metering in place? In other words is the demand charge dependent on energy use above 4,450 kWh?

Our analysis of the most recent 12-months of energy use for 37 of our clients' Kentucky Power accounts, representing Small, Medium and Large General Service rate classes, under the most recent settlement tariff (KPCO Tariffs Settlement Agreement.pdf – P.S.C. KY. NO. 11) found the following:

- Five (5) Large General Service accounts will see an average 10.1% increase in their monthly bills with an average annual increase of \$7,738 per year.
- Twenty-Six (26) Medium General Service accounts will see an average 18.8% increase in their monthly bills with an average annual increase of \$1,258 per year by going to GS service.
- Six (6) Small General Service accounts will see an average 19.9% increase in their monthly bills with an average annual increase of \$735 per year by going to GS service. Note for SGS evaluation we had to make some assumptions on demand contribution since not currently measured.

These are locally-owned enterprises providing essential services like groceries, churches, health care, local governments, and community centers. Bill increases of these sizes could very realistically cost jobs and close doors. Indeed, all told these 37 accounts will pay an estimated additional \$106,269 annually in their electricity bills — and this does not take into account proposed increases in

surcharges, particularly the environmental surcharge.

A primary driver of these increases is the increase in the demand charge, a complicated factor that many customers struggle to comprehend. Facilities that do not operate on a regular schedule, like churches and community centers, are at greatest risk from demand charge increases. The demand charge increases 317% for Medium General Service accounts and 70% for Large General Service accounts, and for the Small General Service rate class this is an entirely new potentially significant charge (even if only applied to > 10 kW measured demand as Settlement tariff suggests). It is unfair and unreasonable to subject the smallest enterprises to these largest increases.

We would like to note that Kentucky Power's bills are among the most complicated in our service area. While other electric providers clearly spell out which charges are for service charge, energy (kWh), and demand (kW), Kentucky Power combines this all into one line item, making it difficult to understand what exactly goes into "rate billing." Given that many commercial clients do not fully understand demand charges, and that this is where a significant increase is proposed, this type of obfuscation is especially problematic.

Kentucky Power provides an essential service to eastern Kentucky, and we understand its financial situation. However, the rate increase it has brought to the Public Service Commission does not meet the standard of fair, just, and reasonable. Small businesses, non-profits, churches, and local governments are the backbone of a region that is already struggling with unemployment and a lack of services. Kentucky Power should not be permitted to impose this sizeable burden on such a critical part of our region's livelihoods.

Thank you,

Joshua Bills, CEM
Commercial Energy Specialist

<u>Mountain Association for Community Economic Development (MACED)</u>
433 Chestnut Street
Berea, KY 40403



To: <u>"larry morris"</u>

Subject: your comments in case number 2017-00179 - Kentucky Power rate case

Date: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:30:00 PM

Dear Mr. Morris:

Thank you for your comments on the application of Kentucky Power Co. for an adjustment in rates.

Your comments in the above-referenced matter have been received and will be placed into the case file for the Commission's consideration.

As you noted, the case number in this matter is 2017-00179. It would be helpful if you would please refer to it in any further correspondence.

The application and other documents in this case are available at http://psc.ky.gov/PSC WebNet/ViewCaseFilings.aspx?case=2017-00179.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Andrew Melnykovych
Director of Communications
Kentucky Public Service Commission
502-782-2564 (direct) or 502-564-3940 (switchboard)
502-330-5981 (cell)
Andrew.Melnykovych@ky.gov

----Original Message-----

From: AARP Kentucky [mailto:aarpwebact@action.aarp.org]

Sent: Saturday, December 09, 2017 8:50 PM

To: PSC - Public Information Officer < PSC.Info@ky.gov>

Subject: KY Power Rate Case 2017-00179

Dec 9, 2017

PSC Commission

KY

Dear Commission,

Kentucky Power proposes increasing my monthly basic service charge by \$6.50 per month -- from \$11 to \$17.50. Stop this unfair and expensive rate hike. The Kentucky Power rate hike will hurt all electric customers - especially those on fixed incomes.

Just say "No" to another rate hike.

Sincerely,

Mr. larry morris po box 124 COMBS, KY 41729 (606) 216-5022 lash01@hotmail.com *William H May, III Hurt, Deckard & May The Equus Building 127 West Main Street Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507 *James W Gardner Sturgill, Turner, Barker & Moloney, PLLC 333 West Vine Street Suite 1400 Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507 *Kentucky Power Company Kentucky Power Company 855 Central Avenue, Suite 200 Ashland, KY 41101

*Barry Alan Naum Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 1100 Brent Creek Blvd., Suite 101 Mechanicsburg, PENNSYLVANIA 17050 *Jody M Kyler Cohn Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202 *Kenneth J Gish, Jr. Stites & Harbison 250 West Main Street, Suite 2300 Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507

*Carrie M Harris Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 1100 Brent Creek Blvd., Suite 101 Mechanicsburg, PENNSYLVANIA 17050 *Janice Theriot Zielke Law Firm PLLC 1250 Meidinger Tower 462 South Fourth Avenue Louisville, KENTUCKY 40202 *Katie M Glass Stites & Harbison 421 West Main Street P. O. Box 634 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40602-0634

*Don C Parker Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 300 Kanawha Blvd, East Charleston, WEST VIRGINIA 25301 *Justin M. McNeil Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204 *Larry Cook Assistant Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204

*Elizabeth Sekula American Electric Power Service Corporation 1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor Post Office Box 16631 Columbus, OHIO 43216 *Honorable Kurt J Boehm Attorney at Law Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202 *Laurence J Zielke Zielke Law Firm PLLC 1250 Meidinger Tower 462 South Fourth Avenue Louisville, KENTUCKY 40202

*Gregorgy T Dutton Goldberg Simpson LLC 9301 Dayflower Street Louisville, KENTUCKY 40059 *Kent Chandler Assistant Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204 *Mark E Heath Spilman Thomas & Battle, PLLC 300 Kanawha Blvd, East Charleston, WEST VIRGINIA 25301

*Hector Garcia
American Electric Power Service Corporation
1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor
Post Office Box 16631
Columbus, OHIO 43216

*Kentucky Power Company 855 Central Avenue, Suite 200 Ashland, KY 41101 *Honorable Michael L Kurtz Attorney at Law Boehm, Kurtz & Lowry 36 East Seventh Street Suite 1510 Cincinnati, OHIO 45202 *Honorable Matthew R Malone Attorney at Law Hurt, Deckard & May The Equus Building 127 West Main Street Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507

*Honorable Mark R Overstreet Attorney at Law Stites & Harbison 421 West Main Street P. O. Box 634 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40602-0634

*Morgain Sprague Kentucky League of Cities 101 East Vine Street Suite 800 Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507

*Rebecca W Goodman Assistant Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Office of Rate 700 Capitol Avenue Suite 20 Frankfort, KENTUCKY 40601-8204

*Ranie Wohnhas Managing Director Kentucky Power Company 855 Central Avenue Suite 200 Ashland, KENTUCKY 41101

*M. Todd Osterloh Sturgill, Turner, Barker & Moloney, PLLC 333 West Vine Street Suite 1400 Lexington, KENTUCKY 40507